Dear Shepherd Elementary School Community, 

The Department of General Services (DGS) would like to give you an update on the school modernization and the next steps of the project. 

As you may know, Shepherd Elementary School is undergoing a phased modernization. To date, 65 percent of the construction is complete, with 90 percent of all classrooms right-sized and modernized. The Media Center and Computer Labs have also been completed. The HVAC, electrical, and IT upgrades, and the restrooms have also been completed. And lastly, the micro piles for the second floor addition above the 1956 building have been installed. 

Relocating the art room, music and special education classrooms above the 1956 building required a redesign and resubmittal of the construction documents to the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs (DCRA) for Building Permit review. This redesign was to improve the traffic flow of the building and to stay within budget. 

In terms of permitting, DGS obtained the Demo Permit at the end of July, and the project’s design/builder is awaiting the Foundation to Grade Permit (or Building Permit) to begin conducting site meetings with the Department of Energy & Environment (DOEE) and excavation of the courtyard. The Building Permit was submitted electronically in April and all comments have been addressed by the architect and engineers. DGS is also working to obtain the Foundation to Grade Permit. Once the Building Permit is obtained, the construction team can conduct the on-site meetings and excavation. 

A number of questions were posed during the last School Improvement Team meeting on August 20 that we would like to address. The early childhood playground will remain as it is, and District of Columbia Public Schools (DCPS) officials will make the final decision regarding paint colors and the school logo. 

As stated above, the Shepherd project was redesigned and as a result, the modernization is scheduled to be completed in July 2016. 

I fully understand that we (DGS) have not communicated over the summer and I will work to dramatically increase our communication to you regarding the modernization status and process over the coming weeks. I will also work to regain your trust through our actions. I will work with my team and the School Improvement Team (SIT) to disseminate information through the principal, the Shepherd Park ListServ, and email addresses from the community meetings. After classes are in full swing we (DGS) will have a community meeting. 


We (DGS) thank the Shepherd Elementary School Community for your continued patience during Shepherd’s transformation. 


If you have any questions regarding the modernization or its process, please do not hesitate to call Kenny Diggs, Associate Director of Government Affairs and Communication at DGS at 202-580-9361 (cell), or email him atkenneth.diggs@dc.gov mailto:Kenneth.diggs@dc.gov 
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